U.S. research urges switch to organic fruit and veg

The Organic Center, based in Boulder Colorado USA has concluded that the conversion of all eight million acres of U.S. produce farms  (horticultural land) from “conventional” to organic would reduce pesticide dietary risks by some 97 per cent.

The Organic Center says this is the first-ever quantitative estimate of the degree to

which pesticide risks from food can be eliminated through adoption of organic

farming methods.

Currently, less than three percent of U.S. cropland produces fruits and vegetables, yet, according to the new report, the crops from this land account for most of the

pesticide risks from dietary exposure in domestically produced foods. It adds that the 97

per cent risk reduction can only be achieved if conversion of U.S. cropland to

organic systems is coupled with consumers choosing only imported produce that is also

certified organic.

The complex calculations are based on current pesticide residue data from the U.S.

Department of Agriculture, and the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) own

methods for estimating pesticide dietary risks, say the authors.

Founded in 2002, The Organic Center is a non-profit body devoted to presenting and

providing peer-reviewed scientific evidence on how organic products benefit

human health and environmental quality.

                                            www.organic-center.org.

Notes

The background to this study lies in recent scares in the U.S. on residues in fruit and vegetables. The Organic Center quotes recent examples:
• A conventional spinach sample in a 2006 testing was found to have nine

residues, a kale sample had 10, and a raisin sample contained 11
• Almost half the “conventional” peach samples in 2006 contained five or

more residues
• “Conventional” sweet bell peppers top the multiple-residue chart, with two

samples containing 12 pesticides in 2003 testing
• More than one-third of conventional fruit and vegetable samples in 2006

contained multiple residues.
